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2019 - 2020 NAECI AGREEMENT 

 
Following the meeting between the Employers and the NECC Negotiating Team on 
19th October 2018, the Employers confirmed their final offer to the Trades Unions in 
writing as contained in NJC Communique 11(18). 
 
The NECC and the National Shop Stewards Forum agreed to recommend the offer 
to their members at site meetings which took place between 24th October and 15th 
November 2018. 
 
The NECC has now confirmed to the Employers that their offer to cover the period 
from 2019-2020 has been endorsed by the Trades Unions’ membership. 
 
Consequential changes to rates, allowances and other NAECI content will be 
confirmed in a subsequent NJC Communique in due course. 

  
 
 


